
 
Our Vision Statement:  754 Primary School will maximise opportunities for its students to be resilient learners in an 
         ever changing world. 
The Values of 754 revolve around: Resilience, Responsibility and Respect. Our whole school approach of School Wide 
     Positive Behaviour Support, is the Framework to support these values.   
 

Newsletter  Week 6 Term 2  
 
Good afternoon (And a special hello to Paul Maisey) – An avid reader of our newsletter. 
 
This week has seen a return to routine in all classrooms, now that NAPLAN has concluded. As  
Warwick indicated last week, the frustrating thing is that we have to wait so long to get the results, 
but, no good wasting time complaining about something that you can’t actually do anything about! 
The next item on the agenda is the Attitude to School Survey, commonly referred to at the Student 
Survey. This is the first of the 3 key surveys / data collections for the year. The remaining surveys, 
the staff and parent surveys, usually occur during August and September. Yesterday all the Grade 
4 children completed the online survey and had the opportunity to give their “voice” to all sorts of 
topics. For example, safety in the school, connectedness to staff and learning, amount of input 
they can have in classroom curriculum and presentations and more. In 2017 we had a significant 
increase in all areas, so I am looking forward to the results in 2018. 
 
On Friday the 1st of June we will be having an out of uniform day. This will involve a gold coin  

donation that will go to the Bairnsdale Salvation Army group. The “Salvo’s” provide  
breakfast every Monday and Thursday morning here at school, plus providing a 
huge support to our local community. This is our small way of supporting them. So 
feel free to send your children along on the 1st dressed in their favourite FOOTBALL 
colours. (AFL or Soccer). All students wearing Collingwood colours / jumpers will of 

course be given the VIP treatment! All money raised will be presented to Captain Jones at the  
assembly on Monday the 4th. 
 
Speaking of assemblies, this coming Monday we will be recognising “Reconciliation week”, through 
a special presentation. Brad Kenny (KESO) is currently working with our school captains and some 
other children to arrange this event. Please feel free to come along and join us, this Monday. 

 
All grade 56 students are involved in the Winer Sports program tomorrow – Soccer, 
Football, and Netball. This is a full day event down at Paynesville and I wish all  
students a great day and I am confident that they will represent our school well. We 
will be up against all the other schools in our Network, so Good Luck! 
 

Something to Ponder: I  have been working w ith a group of teachers in the  
Network who have been recognised has having leadership potential, perhaps even  
leading a school in the future. We discussed who you have admired as great 
leaders, and why, what were the qualities or characteristics that made them 
a great leader? Mine: Nelson Mandela. Who would yours be and why?  
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        Wednesday 23rd May 2018 

Phone:  5152 4395 

Email:  bairnsdale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Website: www.bairnsdale754ps.vic.edu.au 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/
BairnsdalePrimarySchool  
Office Hours 8.30am—4.00pm 

May  
Thur 24th: District Winter Sports - Paynesville 
 
June 
Fri 1st: Out of Uniform Day - Salvation Army       
         ***Gold Coin Donation*** 
Mon 11th: Queens Birthday (Public Holiday) 
Tue 12th: Report Writing Day - Student 
Free Day 
 
Breakfast Club: Run by the Salvation Army 
Monday and Thursday 8.15am - 8.45am 

June 
 
Fri 29th: Last Day Term 2 - Early Dismissal 
2.15pm 
 
July 
Tue 17th: Frist Day Term 3 
Mon 30th: Sovereign Hill Camp  
 
 
754 Community Playgroup:  
Every Thursday 9.00am - 11.00am in the hall. 
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Talk soon.  
Trudie Nagle 

Principal 



School Absences:  
Parents/Carers, please remember to call the school by 9.00am if your child/children are going to be 
absent this will enable us to mark them accordingly on the roll and save you a phone call from our 
attendance officer. 
 
 
Sovereign Hill Camp 
This year our grade 5/6 students have the opportunity to attend Sovereign Hill as part of their 
camp program. This camp will take place in Term 3 from Monday 30th July to Wednesday 1st  
August. The cost for the camp is $360.00 and must be paid in full prior to your child leaving on 
camp. Notes have gone home asking for your expression of interest. If your child will not be  
attending camp please return the form and circle the section that says “Will Not” be attending 
camp. We will need this information when the time comes to book transport etc.  
 
 
Student Free Day: 
Monday 11th June is the Queens Birthday Public Holiday on Tuesday 12th June students will not be 
required at school due to Report Writing Day.  
 
 
Out of Uniform Day: 
On Friday 1st June out school will be holding a “Footy Colours” Out Of Uniform 
Day, we are asking for a gold coin donation from each child who comes to 
school out of uniform on this day. All money raised will be donated to the  
Salvation Army to help support Breakfast Club on Monday and Thursday mornings.  
 

 
 
Cans for the Community: 
Cans for the community is an initiative run by the Bairnsdale Secondary College  
Alpine Students. Over a one week period they are aiming to raise 2,018 cans,  
toiletries or long lasting food items for the less fortunate. If you are able to donate 
any items please deliver them to the school between 21st - 25th May.  
 

 
 
District Winter Sports: 
Thursday 24th May the grade 5/6 students will be attending winter sports in Paynesville. Please 
make sure your child comes dressed in school uniform with appropriate footwear for 
sporting  
activities and a jacket in case of rain. Hot food will be available from the Paynesville  
Primary School canteen but your child is encouraged to bring a water bottle and some 
healthy snacks.  
 
 
Canteen: 
Dear Parents/Carers just a brief reminder to say that our canteen is open from  
Tuesday to Friday each week. There is a current menu attached to this newsletter or alternatively 
you can find one on our Facebook Page or our Bairnsdale Primary School website. All items that 
were previously classed as specials and only ordered on certain days like (Nacho’s on Thursday's) 
can now be ordered every day.  
 
 
 
Library News: 
We have a large number of students with overdue library books. Notes have gone with students 

listing their overdue books, could you please follow this up with your 
child/children. Overdue books not returned will incur a $10.00 lost 
fee and your child will be unable to borrow books until the fee is paid 
or books have been returned. Please have your child look under 
beds, behind couches or the back seat of the car to try and locate 
their missing books. Thank you - Library Team 
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Student Awards 
 
 
 

 
Prep A: Clair Harrison for being a responsible learner.  Clair is showing great improvement 
in all areas of her learning.  Well done, Clair and keep up the great work!   
   
1 /2 A: Whole Class -  Well done 12A on preparing our resilience video. Everyone stepped up and 
tried their best. That’s Resilience!         
       
1 /2 B: Abby Johanesen for always being on task during our learning time. Abby shows 
great dedication to her learning and consistently does her best work. Well done Abby! 
     
1/2 C: Trey Helmers for being a responsible learner. 
 
3/4 A: Annabelle Stewart for demonstrating responsibility by checking the daily timetable and in-
dependently getting herself on task after her music lesson.     
                
3/4 B: Huey Lambert for being a responsible learner.     
 
3/4 C: Myles Bunker for not getting sucked into silly behaviour. Myles knows when to stay 
away from classmates and is responsible for his own actions. 
 
5/6 A: Elizabeth Smith-Gibbons  for being a responsible learner and classmate. You  
always strive to do your best work, you are eager to participate in classroom discussions, arrive in 
a timely manner and continually use shared equipment appropriately.  
 
5/6 B: Jessica Taylor has continued to show a positive attitude towards your work. You  
willingly help other student in class, whenever it is needed.     
    .          
5/6 C: Paige Watson-East for being responsible while on the art excursion.     
       
5/6 D: Frida Moser  has taken on responsibility in the classroom by helping out, setting up chairs and 
cleaning up areas of the classroom without being asked. She is cheerful and does her work without complaining.  
 

Canteen News 

 

 
Canteen Closed on Monday’s 

 
Slushies are now available at the canteen.  

 
Volunteers welcome from 9:30am to 10:50am  

If interested please see Dan at the canteen or leave your 
name and number with the office staff. 
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Art Gallery: Last week the grade 3-6s enjoyed a trip to the art gallery. I was very proud of the 
engagement and respect that all the students showed to the speakers and art pieces. We viewed 
worked by the late Penny Hood, Ray Thomas and Ronald Edward Pepper. We were lucky enough 
to have Ronald speak to us about his art works and his culture and show us a little art activity. 
Thank you East Gippsland Art Gallery for having us! 
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